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The year saw the very sad passing of our former chairman of the trustees Dr. Stuart Marston, a role 

he had held since 2008, Stuart’s passion for the charities’ objectives together with  specialist insight 

from his career as a veterinary surgeon were incredibly valuable to all at the charity. Stuart had 

dedicated much of his time and energy to the fight for animal welfare and to see as many dogs 

rescued and rehomed in loving care as possible, we will continue the great work that was started by 

Stuart as one of our founding members. 

The number of dogs rehomed increased again this year to 237. The trustees decided to invest in a 

canopy to provide cover in front of the kennels, to provide shelter to the visitors looking to rehome 

the dogs on our open days. The Wednesday and Sunday opening days continue to be very 

worthwhile and the management of visitors is regularly reviewed and optimised for the health and 

safety of both visitors and the dogs in residence for rehoming.  

The shop continues to be the main source of income and the staff continue to provide high 

standards and levels of service which keep the operation busy and revenues stable. We have also 

seen continued generous donations from TUI.  

The revenue decrease was offset by a reduction in professional fees, with less treatment required by 

the dogs in our care against the previous year. Reserves therefore increased slightly enabling us to 

continue helping many hundreds of dogs receive treatment and find a new life. The trustees 

regularly review all expenditure to manage the finances and optimise the scope of the charities 

goals. 

The relentless enthusiasm and dedication of all of the volunteers and staff at EMDR are testament to 

the success and reputation of the charity. 

 

Matthew McCluskey 

Chairman of the trustees.  


















